



DINAS PENDIDIKAN DAN KEBUDAYAAN
KABUPATEN BOYOLALI
ASESMEN SUMATIF AKHIR TAHUN
SMP KABUPATEN BOYOLALI
TAHUN AJARAN 2024/2025

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas : VIII (Delapan)

Hari, Tanggal : Sabtu, 31 Mei 2025
W a k t u : 07.30 – 09.30 (120 Menit)

PETUNJUK UMUM :

1. Jawaban dikerjakan pada lembar jawaban yang tersedia.
2. Sebelum mengerjakan soal, tulislah terlebih dahulu pada lembar jawab : Nama dan Nomor pada tempat yang disediakan.
3. Bacalah dengan teliti, petunjuk dan cara mengerjakan soal.
4. Perhatikan dan bacalah soal baik-baik sebelum Anda menjawab.
5. Pilihlah jawaban yang paling tepat/betul dan berilah tanda silang (X) pada salah satu huruf A, B, C, atau D.
Contoh jawaban : Jika jawaban yang dianggap betul A : ~~X~~ B C D
6. Jika terjadi kesalahan dalam memilih jawaban, berilah tanda pada jawaban yang salah itu, kemudian silanglah (X) jawaban yang Anda anggap betul.
Contoh : ~~X~~ B C D jawaban diubah menjadi C : ~~X~~ B ~~X~~ D
7. Memberi tanda X pada dua jawaban atau lebih untuk satu soal dianggap salah.

PETUNJUK KHUSUS :

1. Untuk soal nomor 1 s.d 40, pilihlah jawaban yang paling benar dengan cara memberi tanda silang (X) pada huruf A, B, C, atau D pada lembar jawab yang tersedia!

Dialog for questions number 1 - 4.

Dewi : Did you participate in the blood donation event last Monday?
Harry : I did. What about you?
Dewi : I didn't. I was not allowed to donate blood. I had low blood pressure.
Harry : I see. People with high or low blood pressure cannot donate their blood.
Dewi : Anyway, what do you think about blood donation?
Harry : Personally, I think it's very significant if we can donate our blood. This can be a crucial way to save others' lives Besides, it is beneficial for both the donor and the receiver.
Dewi : I agree. It's a simple act that can make a huge difference.
Harry : You are right. Blood donation doesn't take much time, but it can help many people.
Dewi : Exactly! It's a way to give back to the community and support those in need.
Harry : In my opinion, those who donate their blood are selfless. It's a small sacrifice that can have a big impact on someone's life.
Dewi : That's right. I hope I can donate my blood when I am well.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

1. When did the blood donation happen?
A. Last Sunday.
B. Last Monday.
C. Last Tuesday.
D. Last Thursday.
2. Why didn't Dewi allow to donate blood? Because
A. I had low blood pressure
B. he had low blood pressure
C. she had low blood pressure
D. she had high blood pressure

3. ... about blood donation?
It is beneficial for both the donor and the receiver.
A. Who do you think
B. Why do you think
C. What do you think
D. Where do you think
4. Ara : Do you think that blood donation is a positive?
Ari :
A. Sure , I do
B. Yes, that's right
C. I don't think so
D. That's a good idea

Text for questions number 5 - 8.

At Sungai Lestari

Galang : Mom, what's the name of this river?
Mrs. Rahman : It's Sungai Lestari.
Mr. Rahman : When I was your age, I often came down to this river.
Galang : But it does not look very clean. Was the river this dirty back then? Did you swim in the river?
Mr. Rahman : I did! The river was quite clean back then.
Galang : Were there others that went to the river?
Mr. Rahman : A lot of kids swam and played in the river.
Galang : How did it become so dirty like this? Did people throw their trash into this river?
Mrs. Rahman : Well, that is one of the causes. People also started to use a lot of plastic. And plastic does not decay easily.
Mr. Rahman : Plastic trash began to litter a lot of places. It made this river dirty.
Mrs. Rahman : The plastic trash also caused many other problems, like the flood in nearby town a couple of days ago.

Taken from English for Nusantara SMP/MTs kelas VIII

5. What is the purpose of the dialog above?
A. To inform about Mrs. Rahman
B. To tell about Sungai Lestari.
C. To retell about plastic and many problems.
D. To retell about Galang's parents' experience in the past.
6. What were the negative effects of plastic trash?
A. A lot of kid played in the river.
B. A lot kid swam in the river.
C. The river was quite clean.
D. Flood in a nearby a town.
7. Sungai Lestari didn't look clean, why? Because
A. a lot of kid swam and played in the river
B. people threw the trash into the river
C. there weren't any plastic trash
D. Mrs. Rahman swam in the river
8. ... and plastic does not decay easily.
What is the opposite of decay?
A. Decompose.
B. Flourish.
C. Spoil.
D. Rot.
9. The students of SMP Pelangi Nusantara ... their school's anniversary two days ago.
A. celebrate
B. celebrates
C. celebrating
D. celebrated

Text for questions number 10 - 12.



Source: <https://id.images.search.yahoo.com/search/images>

10. What is the purpose of the poster?
A. To entertain the readers with the poster
B. To congratulate Earth Day
C. To tell how to make happy
D. To promote Earth Day
11. Which imperative sentence matches the poster?
A. Keep the earth clean.
B. Save our happiness.
C. Save the globe.
D. Keep smile.

12. What does "Happy Earth Day" mean?
- A. Annual event for forest protection.
 - B. Global event for animal protection.
 - C. Annual event for flower protection.
 - D. Global event for environmental protection.

Text for questions number 13 - 14.

Dicky : I played your construction game yesterday. It is cool!
Alea : Thank you. Were you at the top level?
Dicky : No, I wasn't. I stopped at the tenth level.
Alea : I bet you can reach the top level.
Dicky : I guess. Anyway, how did you get the inspiration to make the game?
Alea : I have liked playing with construction toys since I was a kid. One day, I had an idea to make the game application.
Dicky : When did you start learning to make game?
Alea : When I was in the sixth grade.
Dicky : Did you attend a game developer course?
Alea : Yes, I did. I learned to make applications there and created my first construction game.
Dicky : How long did you make the game?
Alea : It took three months.
Dicky : Well, your hard work has been paid off now.
Alea : Right.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

13. How long did Alea make the game?
- A. 3 days.
 - B. 3 weeks.
 - C. 3 months.
 - D. 3 years.
14. Well, your hard work has been **paid off** now.
The word "paid off" can be replaced with
- A. satisfied
 - B. repaired
 - C. explored
 - D. explained

Dialog for questions number 15 - 18.

Dania : Mom, did you know that there were monkeys living around grandma's house? Grandma just told me on the phone.
Mrs. Lia : I did. I saw them hanging on trees when I was there, but they almost never come again.
Dania : What happened to them?
Mrs. Lia : I think they are afraid of people, back then, the human population were not as high as it is now. Certain human activities have also destroyed the trees where they like to hang.
Dania : That makes me sad. I hope I can see them again when we visit grandma.
Mrs. Lia : If you help protect the forest, then it is possible for them to come back.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

15. Who told Dania about monkeys?
- A. Her Grandma
 - B. My Grandma
 - C. Her mom
 - D. My mom
16. How did the population around Grandma's house?
- A. There were a lot of people.
 - B. There were many people.
 - C. There were few people.
 - D. There was no people.
17. Where were the monkeys living?
- A. Around Grandma's house.
 - B. In Mrs. Lia's house.
 - C. In Dania's house.
 - D. In the forest.
18. What will probably Dania do after the dialog is over?
- A. Dania will help her mom.
 - B. Dania will see the Monkeys.
 - C. Dania will visit her grandma.
 - D. Dania will help protect the forest.

Text for questions number 19 - 23.

Four friends, Indra, Ayu, Vivi, and Edo, shared a deep love for music. They decided to form a band. They spent most of their time after school engrossing themselves in the world of music. Early practices were always filled with laughter and mistakes, but their passion kept them going.

One day, the school principal requested the band to perform at the school's sports day opening. Excitement quickly turned to nervousness as they realized the responsibility. Rehearsals were filled with wrong notes and missed beats, which struck their confidence. During one challenging rehearsal, their classmates gathered around, cheering them on instead of laughing at their mistakes. It was a turning point for the band. They remembered why they formed the band-their love for making music together.

With newfound determination and the support of their classmates, they practiced relentlessly. On the day of the sports day, they played with energy, passion, and newfound confidence.

Their performance left the entire school in awe, and the cheers of their classmates filled the air.

The band learned that with passion, friendship, and support, they could conquer any challenge. Their journey taught them that believing in themselves was the key to success, and they continued to make beautiful music together.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

19. What does the writer write the text for?
 - A. To retell about personal experience in the past.
 - B. To persuade the readers to read the text.
 - C. To tell about music performance.
 - D. To inform how to form a band.
20. How did the four friends feel when the school principal requested them to perform? They felt
 - A. nervous
 - B. excited
 - C. happy
 - D. sad
21. What is the relationship between Indra, Ayu, Vivi, and Edo? They are
 - A. roommate
 - B. classmate
 - C. neighbors
 - D. siblings
22. The band learned that with passion ... , what is the synonym of the passion?
 - A. Spirit.
 - B. Happy.
 - C. Attractive.
 - D. Comfortable.
23. What is the moral value of the text above?
 - A. Musical performances are very important in our lives.
 - B. The school Principal is such a kind leader.
 - C. Believing in yourself is the key to success.
 - D. Never give up to help each other.

Text for questions number 24 - 28.

Rayi and Adera were friends who grew up in a fishing village. To no one surprise, they also loved the art of fishing.

One day, the boys went to a special fishing spot on the coast and cast their lines there. Immediately, Rayi's line got a hit. It was a tuna with a fearsome pull. The boys needed to hold the fishing pole together just to match the tuna.

It was a long and arduous battle between the boys and the tuna. Neither side was willing to give up. Slowly but surely, the tuna was getting closer to the surface. It was the boys' win.

In respect of the tuna, the boys let it go. They hoped that once they were big enough, they could challenge it again for a one-on-one battle.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

24. What did the boys do to win the battle with Tuna?
 - A. The boys went to a special fishing spot on the coast.
 - B. The boys cast their lines in the fishing spot.
 - C. They hold the fishing pole together.
 - D. They let the Tuna go to the coast.
25. Who lost the battle between the boys and Tuna?
 - A. The boys did
 - B. Adera did
 - C. Rayi did
 - D. Tuna did

26. They could challenge it again for a one-on-one battle. The word "battle" has the same meaning as
 A. fight C. strike
 B. cross D. attack
27. What is the biggest problem faced by the boys?
 A. They grew up in the fishing village. C. They got Tuna with fearsome pull.
 B. They went to a special fishing spot. D. The boys won the battle.
28. In respect of the tuna, the boys let it go. (last paragraph). The word "it", refers to
 A. fishing spot C. pole
 B. line D. tuna

Text for questions number 29 - 32.

One day, Amanda Susanti, whose hobby is gardening, visited her family's garden in Patung Kuda, Sukabumi. There, she saw local farmers struggling to sell their harvests. She noticed that the distribution process of the goods was inefficient. Due to indirect and lengthy supply chains, the prices of vegetables and fruits continued to rise. However, it didn't directly benefit farmers significantly.

Seeing this fact, Amanda decided to help the farmers. She thought hard to find a solution until she came up with a fresh new idea of modernizing market access for local farmers. She then resigned from her job and established Amantani Farms, her own farm. Together with Rama Notowidagdo and Metha Trisnawati, she founded Sayurbox in 2016, applying a farm-to-table concept.

Previously, they only sold fresh local products through certain social media, using a pre-order system. Further, people could buy the products through the Sayurbox website or application. This allowed consumers to get organic and healthy products directly from local farmers. The unfair price-setting chain could be disrupted and the small-scale farmers' economic situation improved.

What an inspirational story!

Adapted from: <https://www.cermati.com/artikel/amanda-co> (October 4, 2023)

29. What did Amanda do to help the farmers selling their harvest?
 A. Amanda visited her family's garden.
 B. Modernizing market access for local farmers.
 C. She noticed that the distribution process of the goods was inefficient
 D. Allowed consumers to get organic products directly from local farmers.
30. What should the consumers do to be able to access Sayurbox?
 A. Use a social media. C. Uninstall an application.
 B. Dial a certain number. D. Visit Sayurbox website.
31. Anna : Did you study English well last night?
 Anni :
 A. Yes, I am C. Yes, I did
 B. Yes, I do D. Yes, I was
32. Teacher : Well students, we will learn Math this morning. Prepare your book, ... your book on page 70.
 Students : Yes, Mom.
 A. take C. close
 B. open D. buy
33. Bagas : Bagus, the Minister of Primary and Secondary Education launched a new program, 7 Habits of Great Indonesian Children. What do you think of it?
 Bagus : Its amazing program for all students in Indonesia. I do appreciate for this new program.
 A. In my opinion C. You are welcome
 B. Ok. Thank you D. Very well, thank you

Dialog for question number 34.

Naya : Hi, what are you doing?
 Bitu : Just finishing up my homework
 Naya : What are you working on?
 Bitu : I'm writing a paper about the history of Indonesia
 Naya : Do you have any references?
 Bitu : Yeah, I have a few. But I'm looking for more.
 Naya :
 Bitu : Thanks, that would be great!

34. What is the suitable utterances for the blank space above?
A. Maybe I can help you then. C. Everything will be OK.
B. That's very kind of you D. That's good idea.

Text for questions number 35 - 37.

A vacuum cleaner plays a crucial role in household equipment, namely cleaning carpets. It removes dust, dirt, and debris from floors and carpets. It is also beneficial for removing pet hair and allergens from your home. Further, it can improve the indoor air quality.

Here are steps on how to operate a vacuum cleaner.

1. Check the bag of the vacuum cleaner which is used to deposit dirt. If the bag is full, empty it. Regular emptying is very significant. Otherwise, the vacuum cleaner will not effectively pick up dirt.
2. Adjust the height of the vacuum cleaner. If you set it too low, it won't have enough airflow. Meanwhile, if you set it too high, it won't have enough suction.
3. Clear the vacuum's path from smaller objects.
4. Switch on the vacuum cleaner and proceed to move it forward and backward across the carpet gently. Moving the vacuum cleaner too swiftly may lead to less effective dirt pickup.

Adapted from: <https://www.hunker.com/13419611/how-to-use-a-vacuum-cleaner> (October 4, 2023)

35. What is the purpose of the text above?
- A. To promote a vacuum cleaner.
B. To retell about vacuum cleaner.
C. To inform about vacuum cleaner.
D. To tell how to use a vacuum cleaner.
36. What is the first step on using vacuum cleaner?
- A. Switch on the vacuum cleaner
B. Check the bag of the vacuum cleaner
C. Adjust the height of the vacuum cleaner
D. Clear the vacuum's path from smaller objects
37. The following are the benefits of a vacuum cleaner, **except**
- A. It can reduce the indoor air quality
B. It can improve the indoor air quality.
C. It removes pet hair and allergens from your home.
D. It removes dust, dirt, and debris from floors and carpets.

Text for questions number 38 - 40.

Hi, guys. Staring at smartphone screens for a long time may cause eye irritation, dry eyes, blurred vision, and even painful headaches. Now, I will share tips on how to keep your eye health from smartphones.

- Blink frequently. Blinking about 12 to 15 times a minute is good for your eyes. Also, you should splash your eyes with water.
- When you use a smartphone, look at something at least 20 feet away every 20 minutes for at least 20 seconds. This is called a 20/20/20 rule.
- Take a break for about 10 or 15 minutes after every 40 or 50 minutes with your smartphones.
- Use an anti-glare screen protector. It is significant to reduce the amount of blue light.

- 7h 115 likes reply

Rossa

Don't forget to adjust the brightness, contrast, and text size. Too high or too low brightness and contrast may endanger our eyes. Then, a too-small text size may strain our eyes.

- 1h reply

Roy

Apply a blue night filter or night mode. This will either help reduce the light from your screen.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

38. What does the writer write the text for?
A. To persuade the reader to use an anti-glare screen protector
B. To share tips on how to keep eye health from smartphones.
C. To tell what may cause eye irritation and dry eyes.
D. To promote to the reader to buy smartphones.
39. From the text we know that the writer use
A. Twitter
B. Tik Tok
C. Facebook
D. Instagram

40. Who the text is intended for?

- A. Twitter users
B. Tik Tok users
C. Instagram users
D. Facebook users

II. Pilihlah maksimal 3 jawaban dengan memberi tanda centang (✓) pada kotak yang tersedia dalam lembar jawab!

The text is for number 1.

1.



Which imperative sentences match to the picture beside!

- ☐ A. We must buy more plastic.
☐ B. We may not use more plastic.
☐ C. We have to keep more plastic.
☐ D. We must throw the plastic more.
☐ E. We may not throw the plastic more.
☐ F. We must keep around us from plastic.

2. Clara : What do you think about new exercise?

Sinta : New exercise? What do you mean?

Clara : The new exercise "Senam Anak Indonesia Hebat"

Sinta :

- ☐ A. Exercise makes our body sore.
☐ B. Exercise is not important for us.
☐ C. I am sure, that exercise is very fun sport.
☐ D. I don't believe that you can exercise well.
☐ E. From my point of view, exercise is easy to learn.
☐ F. In my opinion, exercise helps you to stay healthy.

Text for question number 3.

Melati and Isabel Wijsen live in Bali. They spent their teenage years cleaning up the island from plastic.

Melati and Isabel were only 12 and 10 years old when they decided to tackle plastic pollution. They found plastic everywhere in their everyday lives. They saw it when they walked to the rice fields or when they went to the beaches.

They were aware of this growing problem with plastic in places it should not be. They felt the urgency to protect the environment and the natural world.

The sisters began a movement, 'an annual island clean up'. The movement was for everyone in Bali. Early on a Sunday morning they carried megaphones and stood on the back of a flatbed truck. Thousands of children and teenagers with their parents came out to help. Volunteers from local restaurants and hotels also showed up. They collected trash at 115 places around the island. They picked up plastic trash on the beaches, the rivers and the streets.

The two sisters became local heroes, and they won international acclaim for their awareness campaign.

Adapted from:

<https://www.onegreenplanet.org/environment/two-teenagers-who-convicted-bali-to-ban-plastic-bags/>

<https://www.independent.co.uk/climate-change/news/bye-bye-plastic-bags-indonesia-environmental-island-clean-up-a9605651.html>

3. From the text we know that

- ☐ A. the people picked up plastic trash in the hotels
☐ B. the two girls don't aware of problem with plastic
☐ C. many people support Melati and Isabel movement.
☐ D. Melati and Isabel are girls who care about environment.
☐ E. a movement got support from local restaurants and hotels
☐ F. the government began movement 'an annual island cleans up'

Text for question number 4.

4.



Source: <https://id.images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?>

What is the message of warning beside?

- ☐ A. Jelly fish is very dangerous
- ☐ B. We must stay out of the water.
- ☐ C. Jelly fish is such a cute creature.
- ☐ D. We must be careful to Jellyfish.
- ☐ E. We are allowed to catch jellyfish.
- ☐ F. We are allowed to play with jellyfish.

Text for question number 5.

Kaila :

Nina : To make a good friend?

Well, I personally believe that a friend is someone who is fun to be with.

5. What is suitable question for the available answer above?

- ☐ A. What is your opinion about make a good friend?
- ☐ B. How do you feel about make a good friend?
- ☐ C. What do you think to make a good friend?
- ☐ D. Do you think about make a good friend?
- ☐ E. What about making a good friend?
- ☐ F. Do you like make a good friend?

III. Uraikan jawabanmu dengan jelas dan benar pada lembar jawab yang tersedia!

Text for question number 1.

1.



Make a simple past tense based on the picture beside!

2.



What does the sign beside mean?

3. Arrange the jumbled word below into a good sentence!

Please - volley ball - about - give - your - team - opinion - our - me

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9

Text for questions number 4 - 5.

Fighting germs could be done by washing your hands. Here are how you should wash your hands. Firstly, wet your hands with waters. apply some soap to your hands. Then, wash your hands for at least 20 seconds. While washing your hands, you should clean the top parts of your hands, parts between your fingers, and parts under your nails. After that, rinse your hands and make sure there is no soap left. Lastly, dry your hands.

Taken from Buku Interaktif Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs kelas 8B

4. What is the text about?

5. How many steps are there in washing hands?

==\$\$==